
Second ordinary session (10.11.2021)

Discussion on the start of the semester

The start of the semester under current circumstances is discussed. A motion 
is put forward: The parliament demands that the uni enforce the “3G”-
regulation in a consequent manner.

Election of members of the AStA

The parliament is informed about the resignment of Gideon Geier and Celine 
Sahota from their AstA functions.

Celine Sahota is elected for the department of study quality and financing 
studies.

Rina Drängler is elected for the co-position of the department of political 
education.

Amendments of the financial regulation

The AstA-Chair recommends a couple of changes to the financial regulation. 
Every motion is accepted by the parliament.

Report of the chairman of the parliament

The chairman Lukas Redemann reports that the University of Saarland will 
host a Transform 4 Europe meeting in december. 

Reports from university bodies

Senate:
There have been discussions on the 3G regulation and vaccinations on 
campus. 
The street food festival and commitment of volunteers at the beginning of the 
semester are praised by Lukas Redemann and the AstA chair.

Administrative board of the Studentenwerk:

The assembly has been delayed to december, 17.



Report from the HauFi:

The draft will be checked by the AstA accountants, afterwards by the Haufi 
and then will be decided on in the next session of the parliament.

Shuttle to Homburg

The parliament decides that the earmarked means out of the value-added tax 
refund of the semester ticket shall be used to pay for a shuttlebus to 
Homburg.

IT and digitalization board

Sven Hassler and Moein Alinaghian are recommended for the IT and 
digitalization board.


